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13th September 2024

Dear Parents/Carers

We would like to welcome everyone back to school and hope you have all enjoyed a lovely Summer break. There has been a lot of work going on in school over the Summer and we now have a fantastic new library, a Two-Year-Old Provision room and a ‘Blossom’ room. The field at the rear of the school has been cut, levelled and seeded ready to use in the Spring/Summer next year. Thanks must go to Bill Scott from Wilton Engineering for carrying out the work on the field free of charge!!

Two-Year-Old Provision
This will be opening from 23rd September 2024 and will be a 5 place provision. It will run every morning from 8.45 – 11.45 a.m. A lovely new room has been created for the two-year-olds and a new member of staff, Mrs Cottey, has been appointed. She will be commencing work from 16th September to ensure that everything is in place for the new children to start the following Monday. Places will be offered in date of birth order.

Uniform
The children have all returned to school looking smart in their school uniform. Thank you!
We would just like to remind everyone that our school uniform consists of:
· White or light blue collared polo shirt (with or without school logo) – Required 
· Royal Blue sweatshirt/cardigan (with or without school logo) - Required
· Grey/Black trousers/leggings/skirt/culottes/shorts/pinafore dress - Required.
· Light blue and white checked dress for summer if desired - Optional
· Sensible school shoes/trainers or boots in winter - Required.
If parents wish to purchase sweatshirts/cardigans or polo shirts with the school logo on these can be ordered from the school office. Alternatively, supermarket non-branded clothing can be worn in the school colours. 

School also has a ‘pre-loved’ uniform section which is readily available for any parent to access for no charge.  

Wrap Around Care
From September 2024, as an initiative from the Government to encourage people to go back to work, all schools have to offer Wrap Around Care from 8 a.m. until 6 p.m. (if there is a need).
From the questionnaire letter sent out last academic year we are presently offering 7.30 – 8.40 a.m. every morning and 3.15 – 4.15 p.m. after school. There is a charge for this - £2.50 per child a.m. and £1.25 per child p.m. We have tried to keep these charges low to help families who need the wrap around care.  
The Government are also helping with childcare costs for parents. To check if you are eligible there is a link below:
www.childcarechoices.gov.uk     
Our offer of Wrap Around Care (WAC) is currently meeting the needs of our families, however if your situation changes in future please contact school to discuss. Please note that there would be an extra charge for any time after 4.15 p.m. 

Parents Evening
Parents evening will be held on Wednesday, 2nd October this will give you an opportunity to discuss how your child has settled and the progress they are making. Appointments will be able to be made online using MCAS. We will let you know when the times are available to book.

Holiday Clubs
Two holidays clubs successfully ran in the summer holidays, with over 30 children attending each day.  We are hoping to run more of these in the future. 


PE
All children will take part in PE every Thursday and can come to school wearing their PE kit. Every child has been given a sports top and this should be worn with dark plain coloured shorts, leggings or tracksuit bottoms and trainers/PE shoes. 

Swimming
This year the children will be swimming at Splash, Stockton.
Class 4 – Monday 16th September – Friday 27th September
Class 3 – Tuesday 7th January – Friday 17th January 2025
Class 2 – Monday 9th June – Friday 20th June 2025

PD Days 
School will be closed on:
Monday, 4th November 2024
Monday, 6th January 2025
Monday, 3rd March 2025
Monday, 28th July 2025

Coffee Mornings
Our coffee mornings will be on a Monday and Wednesday morning. They will run in the staffroom from 8.45 – 10.15 a.m. and are open to all parents and the wider community in The Clarences.
Everyone is welcome to come along, there are toys for toddlers/babies to play with and it is an ideal environment to chat, access a lovely warm, friendly environment and have refreshments free of charge. A free raffle ticket is given per person on arrival and a prize is won every week.  A range of services have been coming along to give advice about housing, energy bills, health etc. which has proved to be very successful.

After School Clubs
The children have chosen in school which After School Clubs they are interested in attending.  There are  limited spaces in each of the clubs. A note will be sent home with your child if they are starting this half term and a waiting list will be in place for the next set of children to take part after half term.

	Day
	Activity
	Start date
	Time

	Monday
	Multisport
(BCT Coaches)
	Monday 23rd September
	3.15-4.10

	Tuesday
	Multisport
(St Bede’s student coaches)
	Tuesday 17th September
	3.15-4.10

	Wednesday
	
	
	

	Thursday
	Multisport 
(Mathew Sports Coach)
	Thursday 19th September
	3.15-4.10

	Friday
	Roller Skating 
(St Bede’s Student coaches)
	Friday 20th September
	3.15-4.10



Class Dojo and X (Twitter) 
We will be continuing to use Class Dojo for rewards, reminders and messages to parents.  New logins have been sent home, please contact your child’s class teacher if you are unable to access it.  X (Twitter) is a great way to see what your child has been learning in school follow us @HighclarencePA.

School Photos
The school photos will be taking place on Wednesday, 16th October 2024. More details regarding this will follow nearer the time.

Half term holiday
School breaks up for half term on Friday, 25th October and re-opens on Tuesday, 5th November 2024.


Dates for your Diary 

	Date
	Event

	Monday, 16th September
	Class 4 swimming until Friday, 27th September

	Monday, 16th September
	Coffee morning in staffroom 8.45 – 10.45 a.m.

	Wednesday, 18th September
	Coffee morning in staffroom 8.45 – 10.45 a.m.

	Monday, 23rd September
	Two-Year-Old Provision starts

	Wednesday, 2nd October
	Parents evening

	Wednesday, 16th October 
	School Photos

	Friday, 25th October
	Last day in school before half term

	Monday, 4th November
	PD day

	Tuesday, 5th November
	School re-opens

	Friday, 20th December
	Last day in school before Christmas holidays

	Monday, 6th January 2025
	PD Day

	Tuesday, 7th January
	School re-opens

	Friday, 21st February
	Last day in school before half term

	Monday, 3rd March
	PD Day

	Tuesday, 4th March
	School re-opens

	Friday, 11th April
	Last day in school before Easter holidays

	Monday, 28th April
	School re-opens

	Monday, 5th May
	Bank holiday

	Friday, 23rd May
	Last day in school before 2 week half term

	Monday, 9th June
	School re-opens

	Friday, 25th July
	Last day in school before Summer holidays

	Monday, 28th July
	PD Day

	Tuesday, 29th July
	School closed for Summer holidays


						
 
N Caraher
Principal
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